# Year 6 Camp Update

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

5.12.18

Here are just a few updates and reminders regarding our camp.

### Weather:

The weather is very unpredictable and not very 'summery' (last year dehydration was our big concern!).

The latest forecast shows a Southerly/South West change coming tonight and clearing through tomorrow. At this stage we plan to continue with all scheduled activities. The main thing that might change is where we stay the night. If Mt Hutt receives snow on the access road, that has not cleared by Thursday afternoon, then we will sleep in Opuke at school. We will let you know via Message My Way if we are sleeping at school, rather than Mt Hutt.

Clothing: Mufti to be worn to school tomorrow (3)

Please make sure that warm layers are packed. After river crossing/rafting, the students will need warm layers to get dressed into. If you have lost your gear list, this is available on the MPS Website.

#### Food:

A reminder about the food/gear that your child is responsible for bringing is attached to this notice. Please take the time to read this through.

#### Gear:

All students are to bring their gear to the hall in the morning. The baking is to be placed on the table by the staffroom door.

## Equipment:

If you have volunteered to bring some extra equipment for raft building, please drop this off by the bell.

If you have any last minute questions, please don't hesitate to contact Rosie or Milly via email.

rrobinson@methuen.school.nz mdeans@methuen.school.nz